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July 20th, 2022 

Mayor and Council, Hamlet of Coral Harbour 
Coral Harbour Hamlet Office 
 
RE: KAE June Community Visit and Open House in Coral Harbour 

Dear Mayor Nakoolak, 

We are reaching out today to communicate our gratitude and thanks for the community’s hospitality 

and warmth during our recent visit to Coral Harbour. Our team greatly appreciated the opportunity to 

meet with Coral Harbour residents at our open house, to present the results of the Community Energy 

Plan, to share plans for the Solar Project, and to receive feedback and help answer questions.  

We understand that many Council members, including yourself, were away at the time of our visit, 

which prevented us from meeting with Council directly. Nonetheless, we’d like to acknowledge 

everyone that was able to take time out of their spring activities to come to the open house. Residents 

of all ages brought great engagement and curiosity, gave helpful feedback, and showed interest in 

learning more. One of the highlights was the number of young people that attended, eager to learn 

about clean energy technology. We are certain that many children are walking away from this event 

with a whole new world of clean energy on their minds and new possibilities for the future. Our team 

was greatly encouraged by this turn out and response we received.  

As a follow up, we would offer that any residents who have questions about the presentations or the 

solar project can reach out to our general inquiry info box at the below email address: 

contact@kivalliqalternativeenergy.com 

Additionally, we wanted to reiterate that our team would welcome the opportunity to provide more 

information and answer any questions that yourself or Council may have about the proposed Solar 

Project we are working to develop near the Coral Harbour airport. We are available to have a virtual 

meeting to facilitate such a conversation, if there is a desire to do so. Our goal is to ensure that the Solar 

Project is in alignment with the Hamlet’s long term community planning, and to ensure that we keep 

communication open on the site location and upcoming work, as well as on opportunities for local 

involvement in construction and operation. 

To keep communication open and moving forward, we have included below an update on our next steps 

for the project: 

- Following our site visit, we have adjusted the site 300m to the southwest to move it away from 

several water bodies and onto a drier section of ground. This new site is still within the general 

area that was suggested to us by Council last summer. 
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- As a result of this small adjustment to the site location, we will be re-engaging with the Nunavut 

Planning Commission and NIRB, as well as with Transport Canada and NAV CANADA to verify 

that our proposed move is still acceptable from a safety, land use, and environmental 

perspective 

- The team is continuing to investigate the state of electrical infrastructure servicing the airport, 

which will play a key role in the project’s interconnection to the local grid. Some uncertainties 

remain here which need to be resolved to confirm the feasibility of building the project here. 

- A survey crew was onsite during the week of July 4, to collect topographical data to inform 

further design and engineering 

If you have any questions or concerns about the above upcoming activities or the project in general, 

please feel free to reach out directly to the Project Manager, Dana May, at any time. Her contact details 

are provided below: 

Dana May 
Project Manager, Northern Energy Capital, on behalf of Kivalliq Alternative Energy 

(403)968-1516, dmay@northernenergycapital.com 
 

Our team looks forward to hearing from you, and hope there will be an opportunity for us to enjoy 

future collaboration on this project! 

Sincerely, 

 

Dana May 

Project Manager, Northern Energy Capital, on behalf of Kivalliq Alternative Energy 

 

Guillaume Guida 

Vice-President, Sakku Investments Corporation, on behalf of Kivalliq Alternative Energy 

 

Jordan Blake 

Energy Policy Advisor, Climate Change Secretariat, Government of Nunavut Department of Environment 
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